
ELK RIVER CITY COUNCIL
Wednesday, October 16, 2019
9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. 
Regular Monthly Council Meeting Minutes

Members Present: Mayor Dave Brown, Councilwoman Tena Williams, Councilwoman Connie McCartney, Councilman Rick Trott
Members Absent: Councilman Rod Black
Staff Present: Christina Bartlett – Clerk/Treasurer, Randy Ball – Public Works
Visitors: Barb Smith, Diana Olson, Carrie Ball, Lauren and Teresa Harper, Ryan Rheder-Mountain Waterworks, John Kaminsky-Mountain Waterworks, Dodd Snodgrass-CEDA, Tom Tillson, Jim Tedder
1. Called to Order: Mayor Brown called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
2. Pledge of Allegiance - was said.
3. Amend the Agenda – none.  
4. Approve Minutes of September 4, 2019 Council Meeting, September 18, 2019 Fire Department Building Committee Meeting, October 2, 2019 Fire Department Building Committee Meeting –Councilwoman Williams moved to approve the minutes of the September 4, 2019 Council Meeting, September 18, 2019 Fire Department Building Committee Meeting, October 2, 2019 Fire Department Building Committee Meeting. Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye on the September 4, 2019 Council meeting and nay on both Fire Department Building Committee Meetings.  He stated his objection was due to the City Council having no control or dealings with the new Fire Hall Building, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion passed for the minutes of the September 4, 2019 Council Meeting.
5. Financial report for September – Councilman Trott made a motion to accept the financial report.  Councilwoman Williams 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
a. Pay bills – Councilwoman McCartney made a motion to pay the bills.  Councilman Trott 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye.  Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
6.  Visitors:  none.
Reports 

7. Clerk’s Office – Christina went over her report.
8. Public Works – Randy went over his report.
9. Mayor – Mayor Dave reported on the usual running of deposits and water samples and working with the employees.  He also reported that the previous janitor, Marnie Mason, had to quit.  The City has hired Carrie Ball as the new janitor.
10. Council – none.
11. Fire Department – There had been a chimney fire last week at Cox’s residence.
a. Building report – Councilwoman Williams reported that the plan is to have the heating, electrical and plumbing done this year.

12.  Ambulance – Still looking for volunteers.
Council Business Items
13. Water and Wastewater projects – Ryan Rheder, Mountain Waterworks: Ryan went over the status of the Lead and Copper Evaluation.  They evaluated the water chemistry.  They evaluated the service lines and found very few galvanized pipes.  The conclusion is that the galvanized is in household plumbing and fixtures.  Mountain Waterworks is also in discussions with DEQ about the Lead and Copper Sampling program.  Maybe going to 10 sample sites every 6 months from the current 5 twice every 6 months.  The OCCT Study was submitted to DEQ in June 2019, they came back with comments in August of 2019.  They recommend raising the pH of the finished water using soda ash.  The revised study is being submitted to DEQ .  The next step is to create plans for the project this winter, go out for bid in Spring 2020.  They are estimating $125,000 in construction costs.


For the Wastewater Facility Plan: Ryan said that this a technical study of our sewer system that includes a look at operational, financial and infrastructure.  The study will identify deficiencies and suggest alternatives.  Once Mountain Waterworks has completed the study they will submit it to DEQ.  Then it will go to the City to review and adopt, Mountain Waterworks will then finalize the Study.  Age of the City’s system is a factor, collection system looks good; don’t see much in the way of issues with the treatment.  The big item is the lagoons.  They believe the City will fail the next seepage test that is due to be done around 2021.
14.  CEDA, Dodd Snodgrass – Dodd talked to the Council about funds available for projects, such as block grants, as the City looks at future projects.

15.  Transportation Plan Grant

a. Authorization to apply – Councilman Trott made a motion to apply for the Transportation Plan Grant available through LHTAC’s LHRIP Program in the amount of $30,000.  Councilwoman Williams 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
b. Authorize Mayor to sign documents – Councilwoman Williams made a motion to authorize the Mayor to sign the documents for the Transportation Plan Grant through LHTAC LHRIP Program.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
16.  Sale of house at 129 Votech Lane
a. Open bids – Councilwoman Williams made a motion to open the bids for the house at 129 Votech Lane.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.  Mayor Dave instructed Clerk Christina to open the 6 bids that had been received.  She read them aloud.
b. Councilwoman Williams made a motion to accept the bid from Paul Arthur for $67,000 cash for the City house and property at 129 Votech Lane.  Councilman Trott 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
c. Councilwoman Williams made a motion to authorize the Mayor to sign the documents for the sale of the property.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
17.  Landing Road 2019-2020 Land Lease – Wade and Dawn Matthes have declined to renew their lease for the City property on Landing Road.  Mayor Dave has reported that Tim Morris has expressed interest in the property since May 2019.  He plans on using the area as a campground that will able to accommodate large RV’s that is lacking in the area.  Randy Ball mentioned that the property may need to be used in the future for relocating the sewer lagoons.  Things mentioned to add into the lease were a one million dollar insurance policy for commercial use and a deposit for cleaning up the property if the tenants leave it in disarray.  Councilwoman Williams said that the Matthes’ had left quite a bit of trash on the property.  The Clerk and Mayor will draft a letter to the Matthes stating that they need to clean up the property or they will be charge the cost to clean up the property.  Barb Smith’s daughter has also expressed an interest in the property to use for pasturing her horses and camping.  Councilwoman Williams made a motion to draft a new land lease for the City property located on Landing Road.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilman Trott – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
18.  Cemetery Well – none.
19.  Possible sale of city property – none.
20.  Community Center Flood Proofing Project – none.

· Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
Minutes Submitted by Christina Bartlett, City Clerk

